Las Positas College

Classified Senate

Minutes

September 26, 2002


PRESENT: Cindy Ahre, Connie Bish, Lettie Camp, Jennifer Duldulao, Roni Jennings, Karen Kit, Donna Hawkinson, Ann Jones, William Judd, Mitzi Kashiwamura, Judy Martinez, Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt, Veronica Niegsch, Linda Peifer, Michelle Rosenberg, Doris Scott, Elizabeth Noyes, Amber Sexton, Heidi Ulrech

I. Call to Order

President Connie Bish called the meeting to order at 2:36 p.m.

II. Approval of Minutes

Motion:  The minutes of May 25, 2002 were approved as presented.

MSC:      Lettie Camp / Diane Navarro-Kleinschmidt, unanimous, motion carried

III. Agenda

Amended to move New Business to Item IV.

Motion:  The Agenda shall be amended to move New Business to Item IV.


MSC:      Veronica Niegsch/Elizabeth Noyes, unanimous, motion carried

IV. New Business

A. Senate Goals & Budget Assumptions

Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt reported on proposed plans for the fall Flex day. The first portion of the flex day will be a tour of the Lawrence Livermore National Laboratory (LLNL). We have the opportunity to take 50 people on a two-hour group tour of the lab; to date, 25 people have signed up for the tour. Classified staff members have until October 10th to sign up for this tour. Diana will check into using the college van for this trip, but individual carpools are also encouraged since parking at the Lab is very limited. Diana will check to see if the LLNL cafeteria is available for lunch; however, it may be easier for participants to make their own luncheon arrangements.

Further discussion was temporarily postponed to allow President Halliday to address the Senate.

V. Karen Halliday, Special Guest

President Halliday addressed the Senate regarding the role and purpose of the College Council. Feedback from the Strategic Planning Committee and other internal processes revealed that the campus' committee structure needs review. In the last five years, the campus has grown to a medium sized college. While the faculty has increased by 50%, the classified staff has grown, but not proportionately. 

The president spoke of the value of forming a task force including faculty, classified staff, students and administrators to review our committee structure. President Halliday felt the budget process and the planning process should be coordinated. Since the Institutional Planning Committee (IPC) is responsible for research, planning and policy issues, President Halliday was not sure that this committee could handle the additional burden of the budgeting process. The College Council is scheduled to meet on October 21, 2002. 

President Halliday noted that Las Positas has had a "College Council" in the past. The old committee's role was unclear and did not represent all campus communities. President Halliday has contacted other colleges with student populations of 7,000- 11,000 to find out about their committee structures. She welcomes input from the classified staff.
VI. New Business (continued)
A.  Senate Goals and Budget Assumptions 
Budget Assumptions: 
Connie Bish reviewed the year's budget assumptions: 
The classified end of the year party should not be included in the Senate budget. The senate can re-visit this issue in the spring. One more fundraiser will be planned for next year, possibly in February. 

Budget Assumptions: 
$120         Outstanding Classified Award 
$200         Scholarship 
$    0         Flex Days 
$  80-100  Sunshine Fund 
$150         President's Reception 
$100         Miscellaneous 
$670-$700 Total 

Motion:  The senate shall accept the Budget Assumptions as presented. 
MSC:      Heidi Ulrech/Cindy Ahre, unanimous, motion carried 

Connie Bish asked the senate if they would like to make a donation to President Halliday's reception. 


Motion:  The Senate shall donate $150 to the President’s reception at Ruby Hill on   October 22, 2002.

MSC:
Veronica Niegsch/Cindy Ahre, unanimous, motion carried

Senate Goals: 
Connie Bish distributed the following list of goals, developed at the Classified Senate Council Retreat:

· Increase connections to the community by participating in volunteer activities.

· Continue to strive for a workable MOU. 
· Strengthen connections to the faculty and find ways to support them. 
· Create a Classified Staff recognition mechanism. 
· Establish Senate budget priorities. 
· Pursue release time for the President of the Classified Senate (added to list) 

Connie also asked the Senate for ideas about how to recognize fellow classified staff members. Methods of recognition were discussed. 

Connie noted that release time for the President of the Classified Senate was discussed at the Senate retreat. This will be added to the list of goals and discussed with President Halliday. This item will also be added to the next agenda under "New Business.”

VII. Reports

A. President 

Bish reported on the Board of Trustees meeting. 

· The Board of Trustees accepted the tentative budget with a request for updates on how the Chancellor and the colleges deal with the deficit. 

· The Board members also want frequent updates on the District site expenditures. 

· The One-Stop Center will lease the 2000 square feet of office space from the District. 

Connie Bish reported to the Board that both Chabot and LPC Classified Senates hosted fundraising BBQ lunches.

Connie Bish also attended the Bridging Meeting where the goals for the year were established. Connie shared that Karen Kit, as co-chair, is investigating the possibility of finding discount tickets to amusement parks for staff members. 

Additionally, Roni Jennings asked Connie to remind everyone about the Family Picnic Saturday, October 5. 



B. Vice President

No report

C. Activities Coordinators 

Diana Navarro-Kleinschmidt reported that she and co-coordinator Jennifer Duldulao are in the process of determining which volunteer activities will be offered during the second portion of the October 25th flex day. Diana and Jennifer have been working with President Halliday, Kimberly Tomlinson and Kim Kerrigan to develop ideas and hope to have at least three activities to offer. Please watch for flyers promoting flex day activities.
D. Treasurer

Veronica Niegsch reported that the current balance in the classified senate social account is $1,687.97. Veronica also distributed a Banner check list, which includes useful information about how to check balances and track requisitions along with other frequently asked questions. She also noted that the staff in the business office will train interested individuals on how to fill out and submit requisitions.


E. Group I       

Connie Bish reported that Mindy Maxedon, new employee in the business office, will be featured in the next Classified Connections newsletter.


Group II 

Doris Scott reported that there are two new members in Group II: Bill Judd, Workability Developer, and Cheryl Rothman, Administrative Assistant/International Students. 

Group III

Linda Peifer reported that Karen Ziegler is now working 40 hours as a contract employee in the Professional Development Center.
 



Group IV 

Connie Bish reported for Group IV Senator Carol Abert. The computer lab is in the process of hiring new people.

F. Standing of Special Assignment Committees

College Budget Study Group
Heidi Ulrech said that the State Budget includes 3% growth and 2% COLA.  The Scheduled maintenance and instructional equipment program funding was fully restored.  Reductions were made to funding for CalWorks, Matriculation, Staff Development, Student Success, and Economic Development.  Additionally, no new funds were included for new energy costs.   Heidi also reported on the Vice-Chancellor’s presentation to the Board of Trustees.  LPC fared well last year and can expect to manage the budgetary shortfalls for the 2002-2003-budget cycle.  Heidi attended the College Budget Study meeting where a discussion about the role of the group and about linking the College Budget Study to the IPC in developing and funding college priorities resulted in the formation of a sub-committee to determine a process for requesting funds to meet college priorities.

District College Budget Study Group

Heidi Ulrech reported that the District Budget Study Group has not met yet this year.

Curriculum 

No report.

Food Services

Connie Reding reported via e-mail that the LPC Café will stay open until 7:00 for a one-week trial. If the trial week brings in sufficient revenues, the Café will extend its hours.

Health & Safety

No report.

Institutional Planning  

Connie Bish reported that President Halliday spoke to the IPC about the College Council.   The Accreditation process was also discussed.  The Accreditation document will go to the publisher in December 2002, and the Accreditation team will visit March 2003. 

Staff Development  

Ann Jones reported that committee members gave an overview of what the Staff Development Committee does. Three proposals were reviewed and approved. Ann noted that Conference Request forms must be submitted with Staff Development Proposals, even if the participant is not attending a conference; this is necessary for insurance purposes.


Student Success 

Earl Weaver reported via e-mail that the Student Success minutes are available on the Intranet.

Technology 

Elizabeth Noyes reported that the Committee discussed accessibility for disabled students and the online course management system. She noted that Ralph Kindred suggested changing the scope of the Accessibility Task Force. Faculty still have concern about Changing from WebCt to Blackboard. The District will not support both course management tools. Minutes are available on the intranet.


G. Site Vice President of SEIU Local 790 – Judy Martinez 

Judy Martinez reported that meeting to discuss the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) is scheduled for October 4. A sample of the MOU written by Brenda Carr-N'Shimba was distributed to the Senate. 

VIII. Old Business

A. Christmas Party 

Judy Martinez reported that a hall in Livermore has been donated to the Classified Senate for a Christmas Party on December 7th. Judy asked for volunteers to help plan the event. An e-mail announcing the party will be sent in the near future.

B. Revised Constitution

Continued to the next meeting. 

C. Senate Intranet – Elizabeth Noyes  

Elizabeth Noyes reported the address for the intranet is  http://help.lpc .  Elizabeth is maintaining the Classified Senate Web page.

IX. Good of the Order

A potluck lunch/baby shower for Giovanni and Jennifer Duldulao is scheduled for Wednesday, October 9th at noon. Diana Navarro-Kleinshmidt is collecting money for a group gift. Please see Diana if you have any questions.

X. Adjournment

Motion:   The Senate shall adjourn at 4:10 p.m.

MSC:       Cindy Ahre/Ann Jones, unanimous
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